
Prince of Peace News and Notes for June 16, 2024 
 

 
Please fill out a registration card today and leave it on the table in the back of the 
sanctuary or put it in the offering plate. Thank you. 
 
Serving the Lord and One Another Today: Ushers: Roger & Ginny Emmons; 
Greeters: Randy & DeAnne Otto; Song leader: Holly Ford; Money Counters: Barb 
Alsobrooks & Elaine Schmidt. 
 
Serving the Lord and One Another Next Sunday: Ushers: Russ & Sharie Brunk; 
Greeters: Chris Leis & Barb Hinds; Song leader: Brooklynn Scholze; Money Counters: 
Lori Peters & Barb Hinds. 
 
Do you have an announcement that you want to share with the Congregation?  Send it to 
office@wspop.org by the end of the day on Tuesday and it will be printed in this week’s 
bulletin.  You can also publish key information in the newsletter by submitting it the 
same way. Newsletter information is due by the end of the day on the Wednesday before 
the last Sunday. 
 

Our Response to God’s Gifts 
 

Attendance last Sunday and Monday: 46 
Weekly Budget Need: $3703.36 

June 9 offering: $2935.00 
Special Gifts:  

LCMS District Missions for April: $585.37 
2023 Year Total/Missions: $11,604.26 

 
 
 
Wednesday Morning Bible Study: The first epistle of St. Peter was written to recent 
Christian converts as they were experiencing persecution. In his letter, the Holy Spirit 
inspired St. Peter to inspire these Christians to remain steadfast in faith. Come and join us 
at 9:30 a.m. on Wednesday, July 3 as we begin our study on 1 Peter! 
 
Monday Night Worship: There will be NO Monday worship on June 24. Monday 
Divine Services will resume on July 1. 
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New Member Class: For anyone interested in becoming a member of Prince of Peace 
Lutheran Church or for members who would like to brush up on the Catechism, a new 
member class will be forming in the coming weeks. If you are interested, please contact 
Pastor Adelsen. 
 
Sunday Adult Bible Study on 1 Corinthians: Our study on 1 Corinthians continues on 
Sunday, July 7. We will be studying 1 Corinthians 4. 
 
The Evangelism Committee will again be assisting the West Salem School with the Feed 
Our Children Summer Lunch program.  This is a project that is requested by the West 
Salem School District, coordinated by Our Saviors Lutheran Church and supported by the 
other churches in West Salem.  Prince of Peace has committed to making sack lunches on 
July 16th and 18th from 9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.  If you are interested in assisting or would 
like more information, please talk with Sharie Brunk. 
  

Sounding the Scriptures POPcast: Faith comes by hearing! POP sermons are now 
available to listen to at http://wspop.org/sermons---2024.html via Spotify. Download the 
Spotify app and check out this link: 
https://open.spotify.com/show/27gLS12vjGx23YjuAM3XLH 
 
Scrip Sales – Scrip gift cards are available for purchase after our worship service in the 
fellowship hall. 
 
Out of the Office: Pastor Adelsen will be on vacation next weekend (June 23). Pastor 
Jim Cumming will be serving POP on June 23. For any pastoral emergencies, please 
contact Head Elder Joe Scholze. 
 
Luther Classical College: Academic Dean Dr. Ryan MacPherson will be at Faith 
Lutheran Church in La Crosse at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, June 18 to answer any questions 
about the new school opening in Wyoming in 2025. 
 
5th Sunday Potluck and Trivia: Sunday, June 30, is two weeks away! Following the 
Divine Service, come and partake in food, fellowship, and fun! 
 
Voters’ Meeting: All voting members of Prince of Peace are encouraged to attend the 
voters’ assembly today following the Divine Service. 
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